
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 
1250 W Alder St • Union Gap, WA 98903-0009 • (509) 575-2490 

April 9, 2021 

Bill Preston 
City Engineer 
City of Yakima 
129 North 2nd Street 
Yakima, WA 98901 

Scott Schafer 
Public Works Director 
City of Yakima 
129 North 2nd Street 
Yakima, WA 98901 

RE: Inadvertent discovery of additional contaminants of concern at the following site: 

• Site Name: Tiger Oil 24th and West Nob Hill 
• Site Address: 2312 West Nob Hill Boulevard 
• Cleanup Site ID: 4919 
• Facility/Site ID: 469 
• County Assessor's Parcel No.: 18132642051 

Dear Bill Preston and Scott Schafer: 

The Washington State Department of Ecology (Ecology) is writing to inform you that minor 
changes in the Scope of Work (SOW) are required for the Amended Consent Decree No. 02-2-
00956-2. Halogenated volatile organic compounds (HVOCs) were discovered in groundwater 
samples obtained by your consultant beginning in May 2020, and continue to be present in site 
groundwater after additional monitoring events. 

Ecology and the City of Yakima have agreed to minor changes to the work to be performed 
according to Section XV. Amendment of Consent Decree, paragraph one. This minor change in 
the SOW will allow for fieldwork to be conducted in order to determine whether or not the 
HVOCs are entering the site groundwater from the west. This minor change shall also allow for 
use of Remedial Action Grant funds toward performing the minor change in SOW. 
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Please contact me with any questions via email at Mary.Monahan@ecywa.gov or via telephone 
at 509-571-6661. 

Regards, 

Y~6tY~k-
Mary Monahan 
Project Coordinator 
Toxics Cleanup Program 
Central Regional Office 

cc: John Level AAG 
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